
September �, 2022 

Katie McKinnon 
Senior Regulatory Advisor 
Trans Mountain Expansion Project 
Suite 2700 – 300 Fifth Ave SW 
Calgary, AB     T2P 5J2 

Dear Katie McKinnon: 

Re: Vancouver Fraser Port Authority – Project Permit PER No. 19-162-06 
Trans Mountain Pipeline ULC – Westridge Marine Terminal Upgrade and Expansion 
Construction Outside of Regular Work Hours 

Vancouver Fraser Port Authority (the port authority) has received Trans Mountain Pipeline ULC’s request to 
continue an amendment to Condition 39 of Project Permit No. 19-162 to allow for the following work activities to 
be completed over a 24-hour period Monday to Saturday, excluding holidays for an additional 6 months: 

x Excavation of trenches, backfilling and compaction of fill
x Installation of utilities such as conduit, pipe, manholes and sumps
x Operations to manage materials spoils
x Concrete works and installation of anchor bolts
x Pipefitting and welding
x Hydrostatic testing
x Installation of electrical cable, devices, instruments, and lighting

In addition, the permit holder has requested the ability to conduct hydrostatic testing on Sundays from 8:00 AM to 
5:00 PM. 

The port authority understands that the request is proposed due to constrained construction access, limited 
workspace, road closures, to maintain a worker exclusion zone to safely carry out hydrostatic testing, and to 
accommodate regular facility operations as well as CP Rail operations. The above noted activities are being 
proposed to be completed during night and Sunday shifts to maintain project schedule. 

The port authority further understand that these works are not anticipated to generate significant noise, that the 
Permit Holder is committed to implementing the mitigation measures identified in the request memorandum 
submitted on July 25, 2022 (which continue mitigations implemented for past works), to minimize potential 
disturbance on surrounding residents, and to address complaints promptly should they arise. 

The port authority will allow construction activities outside standard construction hours until March 1, 
2023 provided the following conditions are met: 

1. Trans Mountain receives an extension to Project Permit 19-162 (expiring December 31, 2022), otherwise
this approval (19-162-06) shall also expire on December 31, 2022

2. Trans Mountain shall ensure the scope of works undertaken during extended hours is limited to the
activities outlined in the proposal
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3. Trans Mountain shall circulate a construction notice to surrounding residents a minimum of ten business
days in advance of the commencement of works

4. All Project Permit 19-162 conditions shall continue to apply during extended work hours

The port authority reserves the right to cancel or revoke authorization for extended work hours should noise levels 
exceed reasonable levels or should disturbances to surrounding residents persist. 

Should you have any questions regarding this approval, please contact Tim Blair at 778.835.1833 or 
tim.blair@portvancouver.com. 

Yours truly, 

Duncan Wilson 
Vice President, Environment & External Affairs 
Vancouver Fraser Port Authority 

cc: Andrea MacLeod, Director, Project and Environmental Review, Vancouver Fraser Port Authority  
Chris Bishop, Manager, Project and Environmental Review, Vancouver Fraser Port Authority  
Scarlett Chen, Real Estate Specialist, Real Estate, Vancouver Fraser Port Authority 
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